PILGRIMAGE OF PRIESTS TO CALCUTTA (KOLKATA) Sept.3rd to 10th 2018
Dear Brothers in Christ,
 
We are happy to inform you that we are planning our third pilgrimage for priests to Calcutta for next September 3rd to the 10th 2018, to celebrate the feast of Saint Teresa of Calcutta in the Mother House where she is buried.  I write to invite you to join us.
 
The purpose of the pilgrimage to Calcutta it is to walk with Mother on the places and the streets of her beloved city to pray at her tomb and on the homes that Mother opened on that city and share on the apostolate in order to deepen and understand better Mother's message on the charism. We have reserved a place to stay only 200 meters from the Mother House. The place and the rooms are quite comfortable and have good atmosphere.
 
We plan to start the day by going in groups to celebrate the Masses in the early morning in various houses of the Sisters and the Brothers, followed by breakfast, and then sharing in the apostolate with the sisters and the volunteers at that house. Every day we would go to a different house. In the afternoons we will have someone who knew Mother talk to us and share with us Mother’s spirituality and tell anecdotes from her life. In the evening at 6 o'clock we will join the sisters and volunteers for the Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the chapel at Mother House. After Benediction we will have dinner and then a fraternal sharing among us on points for our spirituality as priests and members of the Corpus Christi Movement of priests.  Though the membership in the Corpus Christi movement is very flexible, you need not already be a formal member or even an associate to take part in this pilgrimage. 
Also one of the days we will travel outside of the city to visit Tangra, the home of for the lepers, and to another of the homes that is outside the city.
 
Some practical points:
 
We need to know who is interested and planning to come so that we can have enough rooms for everyone.
The expenses for the stay and the meals in Calcutta will not be very costly, the airplane ticket from your location to Calcutta for some will be more costly than for others, but there are many airlines flying to Calcutta (Kolkata). When you contact us we will inform you of the details.
As it was on the other pilgrimages, we hope and pray that this will be also a wonderful opportunity to be with a group of priests from around the world, to meet the Sisters, Brothers, Fathers and those who knew Mother and to experience Mother's Calcutta, the apostolate, the homes, the people, and the poor... that will help us to understand and deepen in our charism.
 
I will be sending you more information later about our plans but this is basically the program. We have precious memories of the two past pilgrimages, the celebrations and the lot of learning and simple fraternity with our brother priests.
 
If you are interested to come please let me know, at the moment we have rooms for approximately 35 priests.
 
Entrusting our pilgrimage to Our Lady and the intercession of our dearest mother St. Teresa, May God Bless you
Fr. Pascual Cervera,
International coordinator for CCM
 
http://corpuschristimovement.com/
 
For information and registration please contact Mrs. Almudena Sanchez at our address corpxti@gmail.com
